

      MINUTES OF THE HUNTERS HILL BRIDGE CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING





           3 April 2019
PRESENT:  B. Ternes, C. Sheldrake, B. Allen, L. Allen, G. Lawson, Ross Templeton, Helen Hobbs, Helen Sharwood, K. De Palo, 
APOLOGIES:  F. Templeton, H. Sharwood
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:  Agreed 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: 
1. Marketing: HS advised that she has put up posters, organised letterbox drops & spoken to Peter Cox of the ABF.  The Committee discussed promotion at Birkenhead, retirement seminars, Macquarie Community College, Probus, Lions & Rotary, but agreed that the initiative for most of these should come from the ABF. HS queried the availability of ABF funding for advertising by a local club. KDP agreed to check out Macquarie Community College.
2. Beginners Lessons:  Cancelled.
3. Intermediate Lessons:  Nigel requires a minimum of 12 people. Committee agreed to fund a deficit of up to 6 attendees ($90). LA is to distribute flyers within the club.
4. Redcycling: Rosemary Millar to implement. 
5. Water Cooler:  A quote will be received soon.

6. Tuesday Nights Roster: A disappointing, but not unexpected, response. Two members have volunteered – Helen Christie & Sarah Kelsey. 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
Donation receipt noted
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY’S REPORT:

     
The following membership applications were approved:

Robyn Williams

Henry Tan

Raymond Bermeister
              Bhushan Gulati


Marianne Rigby
Membership secretary’s report attached.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Recent Competitions: 
 

Friday teams -The winning team did not wholly comprise HHBC members. CS had advised them of their ineligibility at the beginning of the event. The Committee agreed to continue the Friday teams & to offer prize money of $200/team.

 Restricted/Novice Event – RT will ensure that all red points will be allocated to restricted players.  CS advised that the  next time this event is run, the restricted category will have a lower cut off than 200mps.
2. Communications to Members:  Held over.
3. Tuesday Night Mixed Pairs: The Committee ratified the decision by CS to proceed with this event.
4. Disposable Cups: It was agree that these are still needed.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

       See report attached. 

TOURNAMENT SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
           State Open Teams (qualifying) events are to be held in May.
MASTERPOINT SECRETARY’S REPORT:

          All green points are up to date & red points will be completed soon. 
NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday 1 May 10.45am 




           Meeting finished 11.55am
To Do:

1. KDP to follow up regarding Macquarie Community College

2. Tuesday night roster???
